

# Newsletter-8<sup>th</sup> March 2019

### **ATTENDANCE**

Well done to the children in ALL YEAR GROUPS who have 100% attendance this week-hooray!

YEAR	ATTENDANCE %			
RECEPTION	100%			
YEAR 1	100%			
YEAR 2	100%			
YEAR 3	100%			
YEAR 4	90%			



93-96% =

**Below 93%** 



96-100%

## **AFTER SCHOOL CLUB INFORMATION**

\*PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE WILL BE NO PE OR SPORTS CLUB ON MONDAY 1<sup>ST</sup> APRIL\*

\*ZUMBA WILL STILL TAKE PLACE ON THURSDAY 21<sup>ST</sup> MARCH AFTER THE COLOUR RUN\*

#### TOYS

There have been an increasing number of toys being brought into school, some of which are very big. This is getting difficult to manage space wise. Our policy going forward will be that children can bring one small toy to school which can be kept in their book bag or tray. Also, please remind your child that they are responsible for their toy at all times. Thank you for your help in this matter.

## FRIENDS SPONSORED COLOUR RUN

The **Colour Run sponsor forms** are in your child's book bag today - all monies raised are going into *The Sphero* Fund. The run itself will take place on **THURSDAY 21<sup>ST</sup> MARCH** between 2.00-3.00pm on the **playing field.** 

All children will need to bring old, light/white clothes in a named carrier bag as it is a **messy fun-run!** They will get changed into their old clothes after lunch and bring their uniform home in their bag.

Everyone is welcome to come and watch, but bear in mind that you will be fair game to be pelted with colour!

## **WORLD BOOK DAY-THURSDAY 7<sup>TH</sup> MARCH**

The children had a lovely afternoon sharing their stories and hearing extracts from their friends' favourite books. All children received a World Book Day token that can be used in Cogito Books in Hexham.





# **WORDS OF WAR**

Please come and support the Year 3 and 4 children who have worked really hard on their presentation about World War I. It is a moving piece with songs, poetry and narration. There are two showings on Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> March at 9.15am and 2.15pm.

### **CRISP PACKET RECYCLING SCHEME**

#### \*PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL CRISP PACKETS ARE WELCOME NOT JUST WALKERS!\*

There is a box in the hall for children to put their empty crisp packets in at lunchtime and a bin will be placed at the front door between Monday-Thursday from 8.45-12pm. Items to recycle are crisp packets and the large multi-pack bags that they are sold in.

#### **SHUTTERBUGZ PHOTOS**

I have received some very positive feedback from a couple of parents who are really pleased with the school photographs that were taken recently. Please let me know via email if you are pleased with the results and if so I will ask Shutterbugz to return in the summer term to take further photographs.

### **SPEND, SAVE, SHARE JARS**

Each class has been given 3 digital money jars labelled SPEND, SAVE and SHARE.

We are inviting all children to bring in <u>one coin</u> (1p, 2p, 5p, 10p, 20p or 50p) *every Monday* from after half term until the end of the school year. **They can choose which jar to put their coin in.** 

The SPEND jar total will be spent on a treat for the class; the SAVE jar total will be added together for a school treat; the SHARE jar total will be given to charity.

The saving scheme is completely optional.

#### **FRIENDS**

The **Bunny Hop Disco tickets** will be on sale from the tuck shop next week.

They are priced at £2.50 per child and include an Easter goodie bag, drink and egg hunt in the hall. The disco is on Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> April between 5:30-6:30pm

The Friends have a **new email address** - if you would like to contact them for any help, if you have any questions or would like to donate privately you can email them on <a href="https://humshaughfriends@gmail.com">humshaughfriends@gmail.com</a>.

Tuck shop today, 3.05pm at the hatch - bring some pennies!

### **THE BOOK PEOPLE BUS**

We are very excited that the Book People Bus will be visiting school on <u>Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> April</u> in the afternoon. Parents can come and browse (and hopefully buy) from a range of fiction and non-fiction books. The great news is that **school will receive 15% of the total amount raised** in the afternoon to spend on books for school.

**Dates for your diary** 

Friday 15<sup>th</sup> March: Red Nose Day (Non-school uniform and red noses-donations welcome)

Wednesday 20th March: 'Words of War' performance by Year 3 and 4 (9.15am and 2.15pm-everyone welcome)

**Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> March:** Friends Sponsored Colour Run-more information to follow

Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> March: Y3&4 Tennis competition (Letters to the selected team in book bags today)

Monday 1<sup>st</sup> April: NO PE OR SPORTS CLUB

Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> April: Y 3&4 tri-Golf competition (Team to be selected shortly)

Friends Bunny Hop spring disco-5.30-6.30pm-school hall

Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> April: Whole school trip to Alston railway

Friday 5th April: Easter Service at St. Peter's Church at 9.30am-everyone welcome

Break up for Easter

Monday 22nd April: EASTER MONDAY-BANK HOLIDAY-SCHOOL CLOSED

Tuesday 23rd April: Summer 1st half starts

Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> April: The Book People Bus (afternoon)

Wednesday 1st May: Shakespeare Day
Monday 6th May: BANK HOLIDAY

Friday 24th May: Break up for half term

Monday 3rd June: Summer 2nd half starts

Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> June: HMS Rounders afternoon (Y4s)

Monday 8th July: TRANSFER DAY (Y4s)

Wednesday 10th July:Summer Production (9.15am and 5.30pm)Mon 15th July-Wed 17th July:YEAR 4 RESIDENTIAL-Broomley Grange

Friday 19th July: Break up for summer holidays